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CLC Members In Attendance:  
Bill Lindsay, Elliot Wilkinson, Lidy Romanuk, Ross Carson, Wayne Nyomtato, Sean McNamara 
 
Other Attendees:  
Adrienne Clark (Ministry of the Environment and Climate Change)  
Paul Widmeyer (Ministry of the Environment and Climate Change) 
Trevor Harris (Stelco)  
Andy Sebestyen (Stelco)  
 
Welcome and Safety Contact  
The safety evacuation procedure was reviewed for all in attendance in case of an emergency.  
 
Review and Approval of Agenda  
The committee accepted them as presented.   
 
Review and Approval of Minutes of 21 June 2017  
Minutes from the 28 September 2017 meeting were reviewed and accepted as presented.  
 
Performance under O.Reg. 419/05 Site Specific Standard Order - Particulates  
Andy provided a summary of the performance of the Lake Erie Works coke battery operations 
under the Site-Specific Standard Order for particulates from Sept 2017 – Jan 2018.  Review of 
community complaints (0) regarding our coke battery operation.  Adrienne Clark provided a verbal 
summary of the Ministry of Environment and Climate Change’s comments regarding the coke 
battery operations. 
 
ISO 14001 Environmental Management System 
Sean provided a brief update on Lake Erie Works’ external under the new ISO 14001 standard, 
including our two minor findings, and our continued work to improve our environmental 
performance.  Andy explained the corrective action system.  
 
GHG Reduction Initiative – Pond Technologies 
Andy explained the partnership between Stelco and Pond Technologies.  The project is now in the 
second phase of development, a full scale algae cultivation system will be constructed on-site.  The 
project will investigate the many possible uses of the algae varieties.  
 
Community Concerns  
Concern was brought up regarding the conveyor dock possibly being covered from the sides due to 
dust blow-off.  Shipments to the United States and NAFTA agreements were discussed as to how 
they may impact our business.  Trevor discussed the recent IPO and possible investment 
opportunities from our ownership group.  
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Adjournment  
 
The next committee meeting will take place in June. Meeting details, including exact date will be 
finalized in consultation with the Ministry of Environment and Climate Change. Stelco will provide 
details to CLC members over the spring. 


